
Laurel Springs BOE 

Minutes 

May 19, 2021 

 

1. Meeting Called to Order: President Mr. Erik Stones at 7pm. 

2. See times for Executive Session 

3. All board members were in attendance accept Mr. Delpidio who was an excused absence. 

4. No special presentations 

5. Announcements: (1) thank you card from Jane Diorio thanking the board for the flowers 

and prayers. 

 

6. Secretary’s Report: Updated the board on the solar meeting that took place with Laurel 

Springs, Stratford and Schneider Electric. A second meeting will be scheduled sometime 

in August or September. 

 

7. Superintendent Report: The upcoming orientation for the next 6th grade class is 

scheduled for June 15th at the Samuel Yellin School. This orientation is for the upcoming 

6th grade class and their parents facilitated by Mr. Ricci, principal of the Samuel Yellin 

School.  

On June 16th at 5pm will be the 6th grade promotion which will be held outside. If any 

board members would like to attend please reach out to Mr. Attanasi or Mr. Mahlman. 

On June 21st from 4-6pm the 6th grade class will be participating in their class picnic. Mr. 

Stones will be providing the entertainment as he will be the DJ for the event. 

 

8. Committee Reports: Mr. Minder from the Property Committee mentioned that he will 

be looking to schedule a date in the near future to review some items.  

9. Motion by Kim Brisbin seconded by Cathy Ivins-Sims that Resolutions 0521-01-17 are 

adopted. 

10. New Business: None 

11. Old Business: None 

12. Limited Citizen Participation: (1) Mr. Anderson, West Elmo Street, Laurel Springs NJ. 

Mr. Anderson stated how the transition back to school with the students and staff has 

been excellent. He commended the administration and the board. He also mentioned if 

administration and the board could look into any possibility of offering music to the LS 

students. Mr. Attanasi mentioned he is looking into some options. 

13. Adjournment: One a motion by Mrs. Hobbs seconded by Mrs. Straub the Board 

adjourned at 7:23 P.M. Motion passed 8-0-0. 

 


